
Fade In:

INT. A LONDON BUS STUCK IN TRAFFIC. DAY.

A sixteen-year-old American girl is seen arguing with the
bus driver

ABBY
What do you mean four more pounds?
You have no right to judge my
extra weight. It is men like you
who give women a negative body
ima...

BUS DRIVER
The bus fare, luv. 4.75 pounds.

Abby finds a seat next to an attractive middle-aged woman in
dark glasses punching the keys on a Blackberry.

ABBY
Rude, wasn't he?

WOMAN
What? I wasn't listening. Can't
wait for the trolls to read this
post on the Harry Potter forum and
tell me how I'm full of crap..

Woman giggles.

ABBY
Oh, I love doing that too, hey,
wait, you're not..

Abby looks at woman's face, gives woman a sharp once-over

ABBY (CONT'D)
You're Joanne R..

JK ROWLING
(chuckles) I once lost a JK
Rowling lookalike contest,
y'know.. and dark glasses... don't
these Ray-Bans help one bit?

ABBY
Omg, I've always wanted to meet
you! This is so exciti..

JK ROWLING
Why don't we just pretend this
never happened? Now run along...



ABBY
Or maybe I can interview you for
my school newspaper instead of
having a hysterical fit which
makes every one of the passengers
in this bus that's more packed
than Woodstock take notice...of
you.

JK ROWLING
You're threatening me?

ABBY
All day today spent signing
autographs. No time to troll
anonymously on Mugglenet...

JK ROWLING
Always game for
interviews...(stage whisper)and
keep your voice down!

ABBY
(gleefully) I'm so glad we're
doing this, Jo. I can call you Jo,
right... Jo?

JK ROWLING
Joanne.

ABBY
I'm a huge fan of yours, ever
since I realized your novels were
an allegory for a scenario where
the Communists did win.

JK ROWLING
And how did you conclude that?

ABBY
Well, it was rather simple, when
you noticed that Dobby was Marx,
and Hermione was Engels....

JK ROWLING
And Harry?

ABBY
That was a tricky one! Lenin! You
did a great job foreshadowing the
Occupy movement with the Elf
Rebellion in the book.
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JK ROWLING
Yeah, for sure I'll have a book
about socialism where the lead
character is someone who's wealthy
beyond redemption, by way of
inheriting it all.

ABBY
You... you... you don't mean..

JK ROWLING
My book. are not. a treatise. on
communism.

ABBY
(chortling) Next you'll tell me
Star Wars wasn't an allegory for
the Cold War.

JK ROWLING
No, it isn't. I have it on
authority from George.

ABBY
George?

JK ROWLING
Mr. Lucas to you

ABBY
Oh.. (crestfallen look)..But I
love your take on peredasty...

JK ROWLING
(raises eyebrows)

ABBY
Y'know, with the Harry-Dumbledore
relationship and everything...

JK ROWLING
(stares hard)

ABBY
(wilts under the gaze)No, I guess
it isn't... (picks up) Oh, but
come on! Just between you and me!
It was, wasn't it... especially
since that other parody of your
books references it greatly.

JK ROWLING
(enjoying herself) Which parodies?
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ABBY
The one where they call Dumbledore
Gandalf...

JK ROWLING
(sarcastically) Oh that one was
quite a muddle, what with using a
time machine to go back to the
seventies to write a parody.

ABBY
(obviously disheartened and
changes track) How does it feel
being the first billionaire
author?

JK ROWLING
(obviously irked) So good that I
don't feel like writing communism
allegories anymore

ABBY
Well, I just wanted to say you're
a role model to women worldwide.
You've inspired a lot of us to go
into writing...

JK ROWLING
Aww, thank you!

ABBY
You inspire us all to stay strong
through all the odds

JK ROWLING
(flattered) I'm so glad to hear
that, dear

ABBY
...even though I don't quite agree
with your endorsement of date rape
drugs, and your calling them 'love
potions'...

JK ROWLING
(flustered, stands up and
addresses the whole bus) My name
is JK Rowling and I will sign
autographs for all of you... 
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